
SENATE.... No. 162.

The Committee on Claims, to whom was referred the Petition
of Arad Denison, for an allowance out of the treasury of the
Commonwealth,

,

That upon the facts set forth in the petition, your Committee
cannot determine that the Commonwealth is under any legal or
equitable obligation to grant the prayer of the petitioner. The
injury seems to have occurred through a defect in the highway,
or the fault of the driver, or unavoidable accident, and comes
within that large class of cases, where the sufferer had no legal
or equitable remedy, if the accident was unavoidable, or where
his remedy was against the party in fault, if the injury was
occasioned by the fault of another. Your Committee, there-
fore, recommend that the petitioner have leave to withdraw.

Per order of the Committee,

D. S. RICHARDSON, Chairman.

In Senate April 19, 1862.
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2 [April,CLAIM OF ARAD DENNISON.

To the Honorable Senate and House of Representatives of the
Commonwealth of Massachusetts, in General Court assembled:

Your petitioner, Arad Denison, of Leyden, County and
Commonwealth aforesaid, respectfully represents that he was a
private in an independent company known as the “ Colrain
Rifle Company,” commanded by Capt. Jesse Nelson, belonging
to the Second Brigade, Fourth Division of the Massachusetts
Militia, in the year 1836, and that said company, in October of
that year, was ordered to appear at South Deerfield, in said
county, for general review and inspection, the same being some
twenty miles from your petitioner’s residence ; that he had
hired a conveyance in common with some other members of
said company to and from said place of review, aboard of a two-
horse team, and that in returning from said review, where your
petitioner bad been doing military duty in the service of said
Commonwealth during the djy, the night being dark and
rainy, the carriage in which your petitioner was riding was
upset on the public highway in consequence of the wheels
running off an embankment, thereby precipitating‘all the
passengers down said embankment some seven feet or more, in
which descent your petitioner’s right arm was dislocated at the
elbow joint and the bone fractured about midway between the
wrist and elbow joint, and also fractured the bone about one
inch above said joint; that some hours elapsed before he could
obtain the services of a surgeon, the result of which was that
the arm had become badly swollen, and the surgeon could
neither reduce the fractures nor the dislocation, and that, at six
different times, as many attempts have been made by different
surgeons to effect the same without any favorable result. The
consequence is, the elbow joint is now and ever has been per-
fectly calloused, with the arm nearly straight, consequently
having but little use of the same, having been obliged, from the
time of its injury to the present, to wear bandages and splints
upon the same.
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Your petitioner further represents that he is in low circum-
stances as to property, not having paid any State, County or
Town tax for many years ; and that he has a family of five
members dependent upon him for support.

And your petitioner further represents that he has been a
pensioner upon the liberality of tbe Commonwealth for nearly
all the time since he received said injury, as granted from the
legislature from time to time, the last being under a Resolve as
approved April 9th, 1861, for fifty dollars for that year.

Therefore, your petitioner prays your honorable body to
allow him such a sum out of the treasury of the Commonwealth
as you in your liberality shall deem just and right.

And as in duty bound, &c.

ARAD DENISON.

Leyden, April 2, 1862.

We, the subscribers, hereby certify that we are and long have
been acquainted with the above named Arad Denison, and
know the above statements by him subscribed are substantially
true.

Leyden, April 2, 1862.
E. WING PACKER, Town Clerk.

DAVID MOWRY,
OLIVER CHAPIN,
RUSSEL RICHMOND,

Selectmen of Leyden.

T. S. MINING, M. D.




